

Mr. Tony Gaudiello Town of Barrington Planning Department PO Box 600 333 Calef Highway Barrington, New Hampshire 03825 ARCADIS U.S., Inc.
200 Harvard Mills Square
Suite 430
Wakefield
Massachusetts 01880
Tel 781 224 4488
Fax 781 224 3033
www.arcadis-us.com

Subject:

Cedar Creek (Rivers Edge) Subdivision Proposal Barrington, New Hampshire

Dear Mr. Gaudiello:

ARCADIS US, Inc. is writing to you on behalf of the Swains Lake Village Water District (SLVWD) and Ford Motor Company regarding the installation of a waterline that will connect the Cedar Creek subdivision (Rivers Edge) to the SLVWD water supply, replacing private well water currently in use.

We request that the Planning Board review the proposal under RSA 674:54 because of the governmental status of the SLVWD. The water main extension design was approved by the New Hampshire Water Division on March 23, 2015 (plans attached) and the installation of the water main in 2015 is a requirement of the USEPA (for the Tibbetts Road Superfund Site). Therefore, we request that the review be conducted at the next scheduled public hearing on June 2, 2015. This will effectively allow the time necessary to complete the waterline installation during the 2015 construction season.

We appreciate your time in considering this request, and we are available as needed to discuss this matter further.

Sincerely,

ARCADIS U.S., Inc.

Charles Castelluccio Principal Scientist Date:

May 18, 2015

ENVIRONMENT

Contact:

Chuck Castelluccio

Phone:

781-213-4962

Email:

ccastelluccio@arcadisus.com

Our ref: MA000725

ARCADIS

Mr. Tony Gaudiello
May 18, 2015

Copies: Chuck Pinter, Ford Motor Company

Ken Richards, NHDES Darryl Luce, USEPA Stan Swier, SLVWD

Marcia Gasses, Town of Barrington